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TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, DAVID Y. IGE, VICE CHAIR, 
AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Ronald Boyer, and I am the Deputy Director of the Department of 

Commerce and Consumer Affairs (“Department”).  The Department appreciates the 

opportunity to provide testimony on Governor’s Message No. 547, regarding the 

appointment of Harold Martin to the Contractors license Board (“Board”).  The 

Department supports Mr. Martin’s appointment and respectfully requests that the 

Committee recommend that the Senate advise and consent to his appointment to the 

Board. 

I am familiar with Mr. Martin and his candidacy for appointment to the Board in 

that I have spoken with him about the Board and his interest in serving there.  Based on 

my discussion with Mr. Martin, I believe that he possesses the qualifications, 
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background, and experience to contribute in a positive and constructive manner on 

matters that will come before the Board. 

Mr. Martin is a retired contractor with an active contractor’s license.  He has been 

licensed for nearly 35 years.  Mr. Martin has dedicated his entire professional life to the 

construction industry, starting in 1959 with the U.S. Navy, Construction Battalion (C.B. 

or Seabees) and until his retirement with Martin Steel Constructors and Fubar 

Contracting.  Mr. Martin is a member and Past President of the Contractors Association 

of Kauai and a member of the American Institute of Steel Construction. 

Additionally, Mr. Martin has been active in his community, serving as Past 

President of the Rotary Club of West Kauai.  Mr. Martin would like to continue his 

service to the community as a member of the Contractors License Board, where he will 

be able to utilize his extensive experience in the construction industry. 

I am confident that if given the opportunity, Mr. Martin will prove to be an asset to 

the State through his service on the Board.  I respectfully request that the Committee 

recommend that the Senate advise and consent to Mr. Martin’s appointment. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on Mr. Martin’s behalf. 
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